NAME & TITLE Michelle Pourciau, Direclor CITY of

AGENCY NAME & Department of Transportation (DOT)

ADDRESS 417 E Fayelte Street, Room 527 BALTIMORE

SUBJECT City Council Bill Report 18-0198 MEMO
TO Mayor Catherine E. Pugh DATE: yanch 26 , 2018

TO: Respective City Council Housing and Urban Affairs Committee
FROM: Department of Transportation

POSITION: Support

RE: Council Bill 18-0198

INTRQDUCTION - For the purpose of condemning and closing Denmore Avenue and certain
alleys of varying widths lying between West Garrison Avenue, Park Heights Avenue, Woodland
Avenue, and Edgemere Avenue, as shown on Plat 332-A-29A in the Office of the Department of
Transportation; and providing for a special effective date.

PURPOSE/PLANS — The objective of this bill is to allow for the Ripken Foundation to build
several athletic fields with the intention of donating said fields to the City.

BRIEF HISTORY - The Ripken Foundation identified this area as a prime location for new
ball fields. The opening and closing of streets and alleys are covered under Article 26, Section 3
of the Baltimare City Code.

FISCAL IMPACT ~ Not applicable at this time.

AGENCY/DEPARTMENT POSITION -
The Department of Transportation supports City Council Bill 18-0198.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Mr. David Framm, he may be
reached at david.framm(@baltimorecity.gov or 410-396-5023.

Sincerely,
Michelle Pourciau

Director



